NORTH AMERICAN SOCIETY OF ADLERIAN PSYCHOLOGY

NEWSLETTER

Kay Schecht Editor 159 North Dearborn Street Chicago, Illinois 60601

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 1977

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Friends:

There is no doubt that our Society is moving in the direction of much greater activity at the Regional and local levels. The first regional meeting in Region III was recently held in Atlanta, and the next will be held in Birmingham. Delegates and other NASAP members in Region V are making plans for a meeting in that area. In Minneapolis, the Executive Committee will recommend that NASAP greatly increase funds available to Region organizations and other local groups in the form of loans that can be used to facilitate the scheduling of additional meetings and workshops.

The Executive Committee will propose expanding the <u>Individual Psychologist</u> to a quarterly publication, and will propose that NASAP become more active in the development of publications that would be of service to its members, perhaps even employing someone to help us with the latter objective.

A summary of action taken by the Delegate Assembly at its semi-annual meeting in Minneapolis will be provided in the next Newsletter.

Best Wishes,

Francis X. Walton President

COMMITTEE REPORTS DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE-1978 Membership Drive

WHY DO I HAVE TO DO YOUR JOB??!!

A few years ago there was a cartoon that circulated around our parent study groups. It pictured a small boy confronting his mother. The young man was indignantly expressing his feelings: "OK! I've taken a bath, emptied the tub, and hung up the tow-

el! Why do I always have to do your job?!!

Humanly enough, many of us can identify
with the feelings of the small boy whose
interests didn't lie in the nitty-gritty of
carrying his own weight in the family social
group. And, similarly, many of us can identify with the mother who must somehow find
a way to motivate family members to cooperate in this nitty-gritty of shared living.

Gloria and I, as co-chairpersons of the 1978 NASAP Membership Committee, are in the

process now of thinking up ways to motivate us all to renew our membership for 1978 as soon as possible (before the Christmas bills come in!) and to encourage current members to take the time to follow through on contacting prospective NASAP members in their social or professional communities.

Last year we "nagged" via the mail. (Remember "The Blitz?) This year we'll prob-

ably do the same thing because the nagging worked. Our membership increased to over 1,000 as a result of your cooperation.

"Why do you have to do our job?" Because there is no other way for NASAP to grow. EACH ONE REACH ONE MORE!!!

Gloria and Barney Lane Membership

CALENDAR OF EVENTS	
Nov. 3, 4	A seminar in Individual Psychology will be taught by <u>Harold Mosak</u> in a program sponsored by the University of Tennessee (at the University) and the Oak Ridge Regional Mental Health Center. Contact Dr. Robert Wyrick at the Center in Oak Ridge, Tennessee.
Nov. 4, 5	Workshop, "STEP Leadership Training," <u>Gary McKay</u> , at the Family Planning Institute, El Paso, Texas.
Nov. 4, 5	Bob Powers and Frank Walton will be in Philadelphia to kick off the Family Education program at the Community College of Philadelphia.
Nov. 5	"Maintaining Sanity In Your Classroom," Lynn Lott, Salem, Oregon.
Nov. 5, 6-Dec. 3, 4	"Introduction to Individual Psychology II," <u>Maurice Ouellet</u> , <u>Dorothy Peven</u> , Alfred Adler Institute of Ontario. (See Region V)
Nov. 5-Dec. 3	Workshops, "Maintaining Sanity in the Classroom," Bernice Grunwald, Dayton Public Schools, Grace A. Greene Vocational Center, 503 Eison Street, Dayton, OH 45407. (See Region II)
Nov. 11, 12, 13	"Natural High Theory and Practice," <u>Buzz O'Connell</u> , Bowie State College, Bowie, MD.
Nov. 12, 13	"Living in a Multiethnic Community: Mobilizing and Encouraging Community Participation," <u>Buzz O'Connell</u> , <u>Hal McAbee</u> , <u>Shannon Rayan</u> , <u>Charles McElvaney</u> , <u>Bill McKelvie</u> , <u>Jackie Brown</u> , <u>Hank Raymond</u> , <u>Adler-Dreikurs Institute of Human Relations</u> , <u>Bowie State College</u> , <u>Bowie</u> , Maryland. (See Newsnotes - Region IV)
Nov. 13	AAI of Cleveland, <u>Harold Mosak</u> , will teach the last half of course 321, "Tactics in Psychotherapy."
Nov. 18	"Individual Psychotherapy," <u>Harold Mosak</u> , Continuing Education at the University of Washington will co-sponsor. (See Region I)
Nov. 19, 20	"Marriage Enrichment," <u>Bill and Mim Pew</u> , Alfred Adler Institute of Ontario. (See Region V)
Nov. 19, 20	"Life Style Diagnosis 314," <u>Harold Mosak</u> , Vancouver. (See Region I)
Nov. 30-Dec. 1	Frank Walton will conduct a 2-day workshop devoted to Adlerian Counseling Techniques at the Charleston, South Carolina area Mental

Health Center.

Dec. 2, 3

Sacramento Area Adlerian Psychology Society workshops: "Family Bonding," "Organizing Your Family to Succeed," "How to Avoid the Future Rebellion of Your Child," "How Children See Their Parents' Marriage," "Generating Social Interest in Your Child," "Parents, Children, and Discipline: Who is Changing Who's Behavior," Terrance D. Olson. (See Region I)

Dec. 3

"A Family Understand-In," John Taylor, Seattle, Washington.

Dec. 9, 10, 11

"Death and Actualization Lab," <u>Buzz O'Connell</u>, Alfred Adler Institute,

Toronto, Canada.

Dec. 10, 11

"Death and Actualization," <u>Walter O'Connell</u>, Alfred Adler Institute of Ontario. (See Region V)

OF GENERAL INTEREST

INFORMATION ON FUNDING AND GRANTS

Woonsocket, RI, September 22, 1977: "I have been following the continued interest among our membership in seeking our Federal/State funding to promote and expand Adlerian activities. The appointment of James McDonough as Special Advisor on Funding is a significant step in that direction. As suggested in the July Newsletter, I thought I would share with you some of our recent successes in the area of grantsmanship.

"We have been successful in pulling together a number of grants from various sources to establish what we are now calling a "Family Center." Most of these funding sources exist in one form or another in all states of the United States and could be explored further in your own localities. "Family Center" will house all our parent education, family orientated programs and serve as an umbrella for our volunteer led STEP programs, Practical Parenting Groups, marriage enrichment, home based early learning (Project Home Start), and family enrichment activities. The Center also will be a focus for family and children advocacy, child abuse and neglect programming (Parents Anonymous Chapter), and serve as a training facility for professional and nonprofessional helpers. To date we have been able to pull together a number of grants totaling \$212,000 to establish the "Family Center." A listing of these sources is given below with some idea on how they might be approached:

- 1. Comprehensive Employment & Training Act (CETA), Title VI \$87,201 for 14 staff positions and support services. Program administered in R.I. by the Division of Job Development & Training, Department of Economic Development. Every state receives funds on a formula basis to create jobs. Usually a certain percentage is set aside for private, nonprofit organizations. Staff positions also can be awarded by local government and State departments to nonprofit groups who supervise, train, CETA staff. There is a \$4.5 billion Public Service Jobs bill presently in Congress that could put people to work on Adlerian projects, particularly parent education. Pending Funding Date 11/1/77.
- 2. Title I Higher Education Act of 1965 -Continuing Education Grants. Administered by Rhode Island Post Secondary Education Commission, Elizabeth Palser, Administrator (R.I.), 199 Promenade St., Providence, R.I. 02902, \$5,792 for a Parents Anonymous Outreach Program and \$23,203 to establish a Family Resource Project - preventive and treatment services to confront child abuse and neglect and a workshop series to train practitioners. These grants are available in all States usually through the State Education Department, and proposals must be submitted through colleges with the purpose of promoting community based continuing education for adults. We work through the Dept. of Sociology and Social Welfare, Rhode Island College.

- 3. Community development Act Block Grant Program, administered through the City of Woonsocket. \$10,000 for Project Big Chance neighborhood and home based counseling and early learning for young children. Most larger cities receive these funds broadly earmarked for community development but applicable to provision of neighborhood facilities and some human services (50,000 minimum population). All funds are distributed by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development.
- 4. Northern Rhode Island Mental Health Clinic contract/grant, \$12,136 to provide parent education, home base early learning, counseling and preventive mental health services. Just about every state has a similar mental health clinic/center network. In Rhode Island this system is administered by the Department of Mental Health, Retardation and Hospitals. Usually local money has to be involved with a formula matched by the State (ratio of \$3.2 to \$1 in R.I.).
- 5. R.I. Division on Retardation, \$48,205 for early intervention home based programming with developmentally disabled children, birth to three years old (retarded, epilepsy, cerebral palsy, developmental delay). All states are required to serve this population and receive funds through a number of sources. Local chapters for retarded citizens usually know the funding possibilities in each state.
- 6. Woonsocket Education Dept., \$14,000 for early intervention, home based programming with educationally and physically handicapped children three to six years old. Federal regulations are now forcing all local education departments to be responsible for providing educational services to special needs populations from the age of three years old. See Education for Handicapped Children Act (94-142) and the Developmentally Disabled Assistance & Bill of Rights Act (94-103).
- 7. United Way of Southeastern New England,

\$12,000 to support parent education programming, staffing of Parent Educator/Coordinator of Volunteers. United Ways exist all over and usually have funds available for innovative programming for groups separate from official line agencies.

"I hope this is helpful. There are increasing amounts of funds available for community based prevention, parent education, and services to young children. Adlerians can carry very creative alternatives to use these funds effectively in a variety of ways."

John Symynkywicz, Executive Director Woonsocket Family & Child Service.

#

PLAN FOR NATIONAL FAMILY WEEK

National Family Week has been established by act of Congress and is annually proclaimed by the President to be the week of Thanksgiving. (To get a copy of the proclamation, write: The White House, Press Office, Washington, D.C.) This is an ideal time to publicize your work in the community. Below are a few ideas for activities that will create publicity for your group.

- 1. Submit a general news release telling about your group and its ongoing community activities such as parent study groups and counseling sessions. (A lead sentence might be: National Family Week, established by presidential proclamation, will be observed November 21-27 according to ______ Director of the _____ Center.)
- 2. Plan an Open House or other special event to which you invite the community. (A sample lead sentence: The _____ Center will hold an Open House on ____, to observe National Family Week, proclaimed by President Carter to be from November _____ to ___ this year. The community is invited to visit the Center at ___ from 7:00 to 10:00 AM. A family counseling demonstration will begin at 7:30 PM, and Parent Study Group Leaders will conduct a panel discussion "Understanding Why

Children Misbehave," at 8:30 PM.)

- 3. Contact your local Mayor and ask that he sign an official proclamation of National Family Week for your city or county, etc. Take along a photographer and the leader of your group for the ceremony. Get your photographs processed quickly and submit to the local paper. (Use sharp, high contrast, glossy 8 x 10 pictures with a caption written on a separate piece of paper and taped to the bottom of the picture. Identify the people, left to right.)
- 4. Write a couple of Public Service Announcements which publicize the week and your group.
- 5. Call the Public Service Director at your local radio or television station and ask about air time to discuss the week and the work of your group. Call about two months ahead of time.
- 6. Put out a catchy, thought-provoking flyer and include a paragraph about National Family Week and your group. Distribute to libraries and other public facilities.
- 7. In everything you do, always try to give the name of your group and a phone number for contacts.
- 8. Send news clippings, or reports of your activities to the NASAP office for our new scrapbook of public relations activities across the country.

#

CALL FOR MENTAL HEALTH FILMS

The 4th Biennial International Film Festival, "Canada 78" will be sponsored by the Department of Psychiatry at the University of Texas Health Science Center, 7703 Floyd Curl Drive, San Antonio, Texas 78284. Theme of the festival is broadly conceived as the realm of mental health, including medical science and the humanities, anthropology, history, literature and the arts. By bringing professional workers and the general public together in an engaging program, it

is hoped that the consciousness and understanding of the human condition as a mutual responsibility will be widened. The International Film Festival is part of the continuing education program of the University of Texas Health Science Center. For physicians attending this course in mental health, the program is acceptable for 20 credit hours in Category I for the Physician's Recognition Award of the American Medical Association. It is also acceptable for 20 prescribed hours by the American Academy of Physicians.

Filmmakers, directors, producers and distributors are invited to submit any 16mm film for screening by the selection commit-Those submitting films will be notified promptly as to whether the film is tentatively selected or rejected. Films should be mailed with cover letter stating: date film was produced; director and producer; length; source and cost of rental for inclusion in the final program; and a brief summary of the film. Films will be selected on the basis of cinematic excellence, relevance to theme of the festival and the power and impact of its story. Preference is given to short films (under 30 minutes). A few very short films of five to ten minutes of a purely artistic nature or animated films will be selected. Inquiries can be made by letter to the director of the festival: Harry A. Wilmer, M.D., Ph.D., Festival Director, Department of Psychiatry, (512) 696-9660, ext. 524.

#

REQUEST FOR PUBLICATION LISTINGS

The publisher of A Bibliography of Adlerian Psychology which was compiled by Harold and Birdie Mosak is now asking them to prepare a five year supplement. If reference to any of your work was omitted in the original edition, this is your opportunity to rectify this oversight. They would also appreciate your sending them a list of any of your publications which appeared within the last five years. If you wish your writings to be cited, please send such citations by December 31, 1977 to Birdie Mosak, 3650 Crain St., Skokie, Illinois 60076. The forms are as follows:

Author(s). Title. Place of BOOKS Publication: Publisher, Date of

Publication.

JOURNAL ARTICLES Author(s). Title. Journal, Year, Volume, Inclusive Page Numbers.

Author(s). Title. In Book Ed-CHAPTERS itor (ed.). Title. Place of Publication: Publisher, Date of Publication.

Reviewer, Review of Author, Title. REVIEWS Place of Publication: Publisher, Date of Publication. In Journal, Year Volume, Inclusive Page Numbers.

They would also welcome your calling to their attention any errors in the first edition.

COURAGE TO BE IMPERFECT

The Editor would like to call attention to the past Newsletter errors: September; News From Bill and Mim Pew dated back to 1976. As far as we know, the Pews have not repeated the same happenings in 1977. Thank you, other members for informing us of our mistake.

The 1978 Semi-annual meeting will be held on November 3, 4, 5, 1978, rather than on October 27, 28, & 29 as noted in the September Newsletter in NASAP WELCOMES CONVEN-TION INVITATIONS.

October Newsletter: PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE refers to the Region II meeting. It needs to read Region III.

#

LISTINGS OF AUDIO-VISUAL MATERIALS NEEDED

NASAP would like to compile information on audio-visual materials relating to Adlerian psychology. We are requesting that listings of the materials be put in bibliographic form and include an address from which they can be obtained. The information can be sent to our central office, 159 N. Dearborn, Chicago, Illinois 60601.

PUBLISHED ARTICLES BY ADLERIANS

James W. Croake, Kenneth E. Glover. "Understanding Old Age: The Adlerian Perspective," Geriatrics, September 1977.

It has been suggested to us that our membership is interested in knowing of Adlerian papers and articles published in various journals, newspapers and magazines. We are eager to provide such information in the Newsletter and would like for members having knowledge of such publishings, send a note giving the title, date, and name of the periodical in which it appears, to our central office, 159 N. Dearborn, Chicago, Illinois 60601.

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

ACRONYM

Skokie, Illinois, 10/2/77: "In the October Newsletter, John Bradwell asks for choices in the use of an acronym, and I submit the following comments:

Consider copyright laws. The Chicago Daily News publishes a column called "Parent and Child Together" and it is highly likely that this is copyrighted. There goes PACT.

Furthermore, I notice that most of the suggestions are about the training of parents and children. Adlerian ideas work in every human relationship, which is one of the reasons for the general statement Sharing Adlerian Ideas for Living. To sail has many definitions, and just as it is unproductive to speak of Adlerians as cultists, it's wasteful to attack the meaning of the word "sail" -- as Bradwell himself points out, it's the word PACE that he remembers, not its specific meaning. I don't see anything wrong with gliding without visible effort, either. I'd like to get the hang of that myself.

As an Adlerian, I wonder about the purpose behind this great discussion about an acronym. Could it be that someone wants to be on top, saying, "My acronym is better than your acronym??? The success of any acronym will depend on how it's promoted,

how widely it's circulated, and how it's accepted, rather than on what its word means.

Two whole pages in this issue is a lot to devote to a label. My current final word on acronym: there's more to Adlerian ideas than parent and child, and let's not forget that."

Shirley Gould 8944 North Kilbourn Ave. Skokie, Illinois 60076

NEW PUBLICATION

September 16, 1977: "The Editor of the International Journal of Family Counseling is proud to announce the new appointment of Paul Rom as the International Editor for England. I am sure that Paul Rom is well known to all of our colleagues as the Editor of the International Newsletter for Individual Psychology and has made many Adlerian contributions throughout his long years of service. Other Adlerians on the Editorial Board include Don Dinkmeyer, Jim Croake, and Richard Sauber as the Editor. In the Spring 1977 issue, Jon Carlson, Pedro Portes, and Dan Fullmer in Hawaii wrote an impressive article entitled 'Developing Family Competencies: in Adlerian Model.' In an upcoming issue, Harold Mosak will be reviewing the third edition of Family Constellation: Its Effects on Personality and Social Behavior to remind us of Tollman's contributions. Priority will be given to publishing manuscripts in the area of Adlerian Psychology and manuscripts should be addressed to S. Richard Sauber, Ph.D., Editor, IJFC Brown University Medical School, Family Care Center, 89 Palmer St., Pawtucket, R.I. 02860, and subscription orders to the Journal should be sent to Transaction, Publisher at Rutgers University, New Brunswick, N.J. 08903."

> S. Richard Sauber, Editor International Journal of Family Counseling

REGIONAL ORGANIZATIONS

REGION V - ADLERIANS ORGANIZING IN RHODE ISLAND

A program to help organize Adlerians in

Rhode Island area had its kick-off with a social/educational get-together of interested Adlerians in the Rhode Island and Massachusetts area at the "Family Center" in Woonsocket. Heinz and Rowenna Amsbacher were guests at the buffet supper. They later spoke to the group on "The Happy Family" and "Social Interest in Context."

NEWSNOTES

REGION I - FAR WEST

BRITISH COLUMBIA

Vancouver--Harold Mosak will be conducting "Life Style Diagnosis 314" at BCAAP on November 19 and 20. For more details, call (604) 986-2715.

CALIFORNIA

Sacramento—The Sacramento Area Adlerian Psychology Society on December 2, 3, will present the following workshops led by Terrance D. Olson: Family Bonding, Organizing Your Family to Succeed, How to Avoid the Future Rebellion of Your Child, How Children See Their Parents' Marriage, Generating Social Interest in Your Child, and, Parents, Children, and Discipline: Who is Changing Who's Behavior. For more information, call (916) 685-3987.

OREGON

Salem--On November 5, Lynn Lott will present a day-long workshop for school personnel in the northwest Oregon area, using principles from MAINTAINING SANITY IN THE CLASSROOM. The Workshop is co-sponsored by the Salem YMCA and Chemeketa Community College.

John Taylor will present a day-long workshop of the experiential techniques that are useful in parent study groups and Adlerian-oriented family therapy. The program is sponsored by the Northwest Family Training Institute.

REGION II - MIDWEST

ILLINOIS

AAI of Chicago--Sadie Dreikurs has pur-

chased 26 hours of video tape of Dr. Dreikurs made by the Vermont Educational Network. Through special arrangements, she is making these available for viewing by Institute faculty and students. The Institute faculty has expressed its gratitude to her for acquiring these tapes and making them available.

On September 30, members of the Board of Directors (Harold Mosak, Sadie Dreikurs, Austin Flynn, Bernice Grunwald, Bernard Shulman) and Eugene McClory presented a plaque to Eleanore Redwin "in grateful recognition of her service to the Institute, for her efforts on behalf of the principles of Adlerian Psychology, and for her contributions to the Adlerian movement." The presentation was made at Selfhelp Home, 908 W. Argyle, Chicago, where Miss Redwin is a resident. In attendance were Birdie Mosak and Hope Hornstein.

The Institute has expressed its condolences to Sydney Roth, AAI benefactor, on the death of his brother, George.

The Commission on Institutions of Higher Education of the North Central Association has announced the appointment of four evaluators to conduct a three-day, on-site visit of the Institute. They are Drs. John Bare, Director of the Human Behavior Curriculum Project, Carleton College, Northfield, Minnesota; C. Ray Baird, Executive Vice President, Kansas State College of Pittsburgh; R. Dale Dick, Dean of the School of Graduate Studies, University of Wisconsin, Eau Claire, and, John T. Gullahorn, Professor of Sociology, Michigan State University.

The dedication of the Frances Mosak Goodman Student Lounge, made possible through the generosity of <u>Harold and Birdie Mosak</u>, is being scheduled for early December.

The Institute will again sponsor Public Family Counseling demonstrations on the first and third Wednesdays of each month—October through May, at 8:00 PM. There is no charge. The sessions are under the direction of Robert L. Powers and are held at the Institute, third floor.

Jo-Anne Hahn and Robert Powers are conducting Dream Seminars every second and fourth Wednesday each month through November in the Hospitality Suite at McClurg

Court Apartments. The seminar offers an opportunity to gain new insight into the meaning of dreams in general and/or the experiential study of a particular dream.

INDIANA

Terre Haute--FEA of Terre Haute, Indiana, has two new county coodinators. Jean Arthur has assumed the duties of Parke County Coordinator, while Clay County welcomes Pat Youman as their new coordinator.

OHIO

Dayton-Bernice Grunwald is giving workshops on "Maintaining Sanity In The Classroom" on November 5, and December 3, at Dayton Public Schools, Grace A. Greene Vocational Center, 503 Eison Street, Dayton, Ohio 45407. Contact for more information: Paul Papanek, AAID Program Chairman, 5625 Westcreek Drive, Dayton, Ohio 45426.

REGION III - SOUTH

ALABAMA

Montgomery—The Alabama Society of Adlerian Psychology conducted three very successful workshops during 1977. In conjunction with Troy State University, the society sponsored a two-day workshop by Harold Mosak in February focusing on life style analysis. In cooperation with the University of Alabama in Birmingham, two-day workshops were conducted in Birmingham in May and June by Oscar Christensen and Harold Mosak. The first concentrated on family counseling and the second on life style analysis. Over 60 professionals from central and northern Alabama attended each of the three workshops.

Under the leadership of counselor educator Bill Crunk and psychologist Thomas Greenspon, enough support has been gathered to form a new society in Birmingham. Henceforth, the Alabama society will have two divisions with addresses as follows: Alabama Society of Adlerian Psychology-Montgomery, C/O Mrs. Ann DeBortoli, 3230 Wellington Road, Montgomery Alabama 36106, and, Alabama Society of Adlerian Psychology-Birmingham, C/O Dr. William Crunk, 2258 Locke Circle, Birmingham, Alabama 35226.

In October, the Montgomery Division starts teacher study groups for the Montgomery Kindergarten Association. Under the direction of Jerry Gilbert, a psychologist with the Family Guidance Center, members of the society will meet for eight weeks with approximately 64 kindergarten teachers as they study MAINTAINING SANITY IN THE CLASSROOM. At the conclusion of the study, parent study groups will be organized in the schools of the participating teachers.

FLORIDA

Fort Meyers—Edith A. Dewey reports that she has been revising the outlines of the Understanding Our Human Nature course and says that CMTI Press will print it. It is expected to be ready for distribution by the end of the year. Edith is also optimistically working on getting Death and Dying Labs started in the Fort Meyers community. In October, the Deweys started giving weekly courses in "Understanding Ourselves" and "Understanding Our Human Nature" on Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday nights, in addition to giving a presentation at the Region III Conference in Atlanta.

OKLAHOMA

Tulsa--Joe Tidrow, Professor of Education at the University of Tulsa, is giving a course, "Help Your Child Succeed in School" at the University on Wednesdays, October 19-November 16. The purpose of the course is to enable parents to help their children become more responsible and successful in their education. Recommended reading for the course is Dreikurs, Rudolph and Cassell; DISCIPLINE WITHOUT TEARS.

SOUTH CAROLINA

Charleston--Frank Walton will conduct a two-day workshop devoted to Adlerian Counseling Techniques at the Charleston area Mental Health Center. John Conry, (803) 577-2300, may be contaced for further details.

REGION IV - MIDDLE ATLANTIC

MARYLAND

Adler-Dreikurs Institute of Human Relations, Bowie---On November 12 and 13, the Institute will sponsor an Adlerian Conference on "Living in a Multiethnic Community: Mobilizing and Encouraging Community Participation." Strategies and Techniques for involving community groups will be explored through Family Education Centers (FEC's), Parent Study Groups, Marital Education, and Ethnic Groups with common interests. Explanations, Illustrations, and Demontrations of Sequential Planning Steps will be depicted. Consultants will be: Buzz O'Connell, Hal McAbee, Shannon M. Rayan, Charles McElvaney, Bill McKelvie, Jackie Brown, Hank Raymond. Fees are: \$25.00-single, \$40.00-couple.

REGION V - NORTHEAST

ONTARIO

Alfred Adler Institute of Ontario at Willowdale--Maurice Ouellet and Dorothy
Peven will be conducting a course, "Introduction to Individual Psychology II," on November 5, 6, and December 3, 4.

Bill and Mim Pew will give a course on "Marriage Enrichment" on November 19 and 20.
"Death and Actualization" will be taught by Walter O'Connell on December 10, 11.

For more details on courses, contact the Alfred Adler Institute of Ontario, 4 Finch Avenue West, Suite 10, Willowdale, Ontario, M2N 2G5, (416) 222-2048.

INTERNATIONAL

IPNL—The Individual Psychology Newsletter is a stimulating publication and is
the organ of the International Association
of Individual Psychology, published 6 times
a year at a cost of \$7.50. It is edited by
Paul Rom and contains information about Adlerians in other countries as well as thoughts
and ideas about Individual Psychology. Subscriptions may be obtained by writing to
Paul Rom, Editor, Six Vale Rise, London
NN11 8sd, U.K. (Please send an English
Money order to avoid complications of rate
of exchange and cheque cashing.)

DEADLINES FOR MATERIAL TO BE SENT TO CENTRAL OFFICE FOR NEWSLETTER: January issue - Dec. 2, 1977, February issue - January 6, 1978.

CRUNK, Bill 2258 Locke Cir. Birmingham, AL 35226 Asst. Professor

GOODMAN, Elizabeth H. 6033 Berkeley Ave. Baltimore, Maryland 21209 Counselor

GRICE, Linda Annette 123 Cleland Street P.O. Box 1322 Georgetown, S.C. 29440 Clinical Counselor

KLETTE, DOUGLAS
23 Brown Avenue
St. Albans, Vermont 05478

LOPEZ, ABELINO, JR. 1499 Hopkins Lakewood, Ohio 44107 Counselor

McNAMARA, ANN L. 79 Mountain Road Burlington, MA 01803

PATTERSON, Mary Shea 208 Fulton St. Mankato, MN 56001 Student

SCHOTTKY, DR. MED ALBRECHT Balthasar-Neumann-Platz 1 8722 Werneck, Germany

SIADOVNIK, Edward Richard P.O. Box 24 9670 Corby Street Omaha, Neb. 68134 Fam. Living Tchr.

WATCHMAN, Susan B. 1747 Bohland Ave. St. Paul, MN. 55116 Student

CORRECTIONS TO 1976 MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY - 9-12-77 - 10-11-77

BICKLING, Dorothy 26 Minot Avenue Acton, MA. 01720 (formerly BETTS)

CROWDER, Carolyn Z. 1447 E. 8th Tucson, AZ 85719

HEINRICH, Linda D. 1318 Ave. B, Apt. 2 Ft. Dodge, Iowa 50501

HIRSCHORN, Steve Star Route B, Box 491 AB Bay Minette, Alabama 36507

KAMPMEIER, Willard c/o U.M.H.E. 201 East Williams Pittsburg, Kansas 66762

KOSTYNUIK, Doreen D. 162 Dunlop St. W. Yorkton, Sask. Canada S3N OB6

KENNEDY, Colin E. 308 Stratford, Apt. 2 Houston, Texas 77006 IRWIN, P. Katherine R.R. 1 Claremont, Ont. Canada IOH 1EO

LEVIN, William D., M.D. RD #1 Melvin Heights Camden, Maine 04843

PAIO, Joseph Anthony 211 Summit Street Norwood, New Jersey 07648

SCHECHT, Kay 600 N. McClurg Crt. #4003A Chicago, IL. 60611

SCHRAMSKI Tom G. 210 East 2nd Street, #3 Tucson, Arizona 85701

TUITES, Donald E., Ph.D. 2607 Turnstone Drive Wilmington, DE 19808 Family Counselor

TUITES, Ann, B.S. 2607 Turnstone Drive Wilmington, DE 19808 Teacher/Family Counselor

WALKER, Marie Hartwell, Ed.D. 60 N. Whitney Street AMHERST, MA. 01002

"COURAGE TO BE IMPERFECT" T-SHIRTS

Courage to be Imperfect T-Shirts are being sold to raise profits for the NASAP 1978 Annual Convention in Washington, D.C. They are available in two styles at \$5.00 each. Those wishing to order may do so by sending the following information to NASAP '78, C/O Geni Felsinger, 7601 Marshall Drive, Annandale, VA 22003:

Number o	of each	w	hite	w/na	avy	trim	& :	letter	ing.	Ci	rc1e
		S	ize:	S	M :	L XI					
								tterin	ıg. (Circ	le
						L XI			101771		
	\$		Er	nc1o:	sed :	for		T-shir	ts		
Please a	110w 2	-6 we	eks 1	or	deli [.]	very.		Checks	may	be 1	made
payable	to NAS	AP '7	8.			-			,		

Color I

....

C ADERD

RETURN TO:

NASAP NEWSLETTER

KAY SCHECHT, EDITOR

159 N. DEARBORN ST.

CHICAGO, IL 60601

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Chicago, IL
Permit No. 822

SCHMCHT, KAY
600 N. MCCIUMG CHE. #4003A
CHICAGO, IL. 60611